
Massac County Drug Awareness Coalition 
Annual Meeting 

Wednesday, August 19, 2020, 8:00 a.m. via Zoom 
 

Present: Holly Windhorst, Stacie Aycock, Randall Rushing, Billy McDaniel, Toni Miller, 
Steve Miller, Patrick Windhorst, Harry Masse, Thelma Hunter, Natalie Quint, Brittney 
Hale, Amber Anderson, Cindy Davis, William Parmley, Kristy Stephenson, Clarissa 
Shepherd, Cami Horman, Robbin McDaniel 
 

1. Welcome, Introductions, Treasurer’s Report 
a. Treasurer’s Report - Balance on July 31, 2020, was $32,361.51. 

Expenditures were rent, supplies, payroll, marijuana training, CADCA 
training. Income was a donation from Powers United Methodist Church. 
Thank you for your donation! 

 
2. Mission Statement - Holly read the mission statement. 

 
3. Executive Committee - Holly introduced the current Executive Committee. 

Sabrina Beck stepped down in February and Holly thanked her for her years of 
service to MCDAC. Morgan Holt joined the committee in April. Steve Johnson 
and Rickey Griffey were both nominated to serve another 3 year term as their 
terms were expiring. Holly noted the members present who had been at 2 
meetings this year and were eligible to vote. Holly asked for any other 
nominations and none were made. A motion was made by Harry and seconded 
by Thelma for Steve and Rickey to serve a 3 year term. A majority of voting 
members present voted in favor and the motion passed.  

 
4. Annual Report - Holly went over the 2019-2020 Annual Report. Members were 

thanked for their contributions.  
 

5. Goals - Holly read the goals for 2020-21 which are listed in the Annual Report. 
She advised that these were the goals listed in the DFC grant. Briefly, they are to 
recruit 5 new members, train members in the Strategic Prevention Framework, 
reduce past 30-day youth alcohol and marijuana use in 8th, 10th, and 12th 
graders by 10% each combined, and reduce 10th and 12th grade reports of 
obtaining alcohol with permission from parents by 5% combined. Holly also noted 
that we did not have to focus each and every strategy on alcohol or marijuana 
because any efforts toward reducing drug use is eventually going to affect youth 
use.  



6. Sector Representatives - Holly listed the current sector representatives. She 
thanked Areia Hathcock and Cindy Davis for their service as sector reps as both 
resigned this year. Areia left the Metropolis Planet after the Metropolis office 
closed and Cindy retired from Southern Seven Health Department. Holly advised 
we are looking for a new media sector rep. We also welcomed Clarissa 
Shepherd as the healthcare sector rep. 

 
7. Other  -  
a. Volunteers are still needed for the Community Assessment committee and they 

will meet soon.  
b. Chief Masse advised that the Metropolis Police Department has a new drug dog, 

Krypto, and his handling officer is Nick Holland. They start patrol on August 21. 
They still need to raise around $2000 to finish paying for Krypto and his care.  

c. August 31 is International Overdose Awareness Day. Clarissa advised the health 
department is leading an effort to bring awareness and the City of Metropolis 
signed a proclamation declaring the day in Metropolis. We are asked to wear 
purple, silver, or light gray on this day. We also have social media posts to share.  

d. Clarissa also advised that September is Recovery month. We talked about 
possibly doing some videos of those who have recovered.  

e. Cami said that she was supposed to go to the 6th grade classrooms in the 
county and talk about P2D2 with Dep. Summer Clapp before the pandemic hit. 
They never got to do it. She said she hopes they will be able to soon. Holly said 
that we could possibly provide some SWAG or brochures to help.  

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:56 a.m. 
 
Next regular meeting is Wednesday, September 16, 2020, 8:00 a.m. via Zoom 


